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Saint Mary's Parish 

519 Longmeadow Street, Longmeadow, Massachusetts 

Sunday, October 25, 2020  Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Reverend Christopher J. Waitekus, Pastor 

Please view Mass with Father C.J. on our website!�

www.stmarylong.org 

�

Liturgical Celebrations�

Saturday 4:00 p.m., 5:30 p.m.�

Sunday 8:00, 9:30, 11:00 a.m.�

�

Holy Day Masses: �

Day: 7:00 a.m., 9:00 a.m. and 

6:00 p.m. �

�

Weekday Masses: �

Monday � Thursday 7:00 a.m.�

Monday 6:30 p.m.�

3rd Friday: 7:00 a.m.*�

(*except July & August)�

�

Communion Services:�

Wed., Thurs., 9:00 a.m.�

Friday (except 3rd Friday) 7:00 a.m.�

�

�

Pastoral Staff�

�

Pastor �

Father Christopher J. Waitekus�

413�567�3124, Ext: 109�

�

Retired Priest In Residence�

Father Dan Boyle �

�

Deacon Donald Higby �

donhigby@gmail.com�

�

Pastoral Minister�

Claire Falcone�

413�567�3124, Ext: 110�

cfalcone@stmarylong.org�

�

Faith Formation �

�

�

Laurie Philbin�

Director of Religious Education�

413�567�3124, Ext: 101�

lphilbin@stmarylong.org�

�

Administrative Staff�

�

�

Sara Brewster �

Parish Secretary/ Bulletin Editor�

(413) 567�3124, Ext: 100�

(413) 567�4640 Parish Fax�

parishoffice@stmarylong.org�

parishbulletin@stmarylong.org�

�

Margaret M. Iancu �

Financial Administrator�

(413) 567�3124, Ext: 102�

miancu@stmarylong.org�

�

Director of Music�

�

�

Klaus A. Becker, Ph.D.�

klanbe@gmail.com�

�

Website: KlausABecker.com�

�

Saint Mary’s Academy�

�

Joan MacDonald, Principal�

(413) 567�0907 �

jmacdonald@stmaryslongmeadow.org�

Website: �

www.stmaryslongmeadow.org�

�

Devotions:  �

�

Monday:  Mass with the Miraculous Medal Novena �

6:30 pm � Rosary after Mass �

�

Tuesday:  Eucharistic Adoration:  7:30 a.m. � NOON�

�

First Fridays:  ADORATION TEMPORARILY SUSPENDED �

First Saturdays:  Respect for Life Mass & Rosary, 8�9:00 a.m.�

�

Confession  � Saturdays 2:30�3:30 p.m., or by request.�
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Mass Intentions�

�

�

Please remember in your prayers,  Mary 

& Butler Harland, Mary Cobb and all 

our deceased relatives and friends.�

OCTOBER 24/25� OCT. 31/NOV. 1�

4:00 p.m. Mass�

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Alta Stark, 

Gayle Karnik�

�

4:00 p.m. Mass�

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Pat Foley,�

Emmet Foley�

Deacon: Donald Higby�

5:30 p.m. Mass�

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Gerri Morgan,�

Tim Golden�

5:30 p.m. Mass�

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Paul Marchese,�

Mark Teed �

8:00 a.m. Mass �

Server: Bob Nell�

Readers: �

Barney Marshall, �

Andrew Kniska�

�

8:00 a.m. Mass �

Server: Bob Nell�

Readers: �

Barney Marshall, �

Barbara Burati�

�

9:30 a.m. Mass �

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers:  Mary Amato,�

Mena DeCarvalho�

�

9:30 a.m. Mass �

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers:  �

Marybeth Bergeron, �

Mary Amato�

11:00 a.m. Mass �

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Gerald Martin, 

Gerry Nolet�

Deacon: Donald Higby�

11:00 a.m. Mass �

Server: Claire Falcone�

Readers: Gerald Martin,�

Gerry Nolet�

�

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2020� �

4:00 p.m.� Robert Denis�Anniversary Remembrance�

� � Req. by His Family�

5:30 p.m.� Ruth & Rudy Maurer ~ Req. by Family�

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2020�

8:00 a.m.� Foresti & Gagnon Families�

� � Req. by Lorraine Thomas �

9:30 a.m.� Bud Walbridge�

� � Req. by His Children�

11:00 a.m.� Margaret Kiely�

� � Req. by The Buntin Family�

5:30 p.m.� Irene Kotula�

� � Req. by St. Mary’s Guild�

MONDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2020�

7:00 a.m.� Rita Cormier�

� � Req. by NECA� Central MA Chapter�

6:30 p.m.� John Regan�

� � Req. by  His Family�

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2020�

7:00 a.m.            Frank Wotton III�

� � Req. by Barney Marshall�

7:30�12n� Adoration �

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2020�

7:00 a.m.� Meredith Brunette�

� � Req. by St. Michael’s Fraternity�

9:00 a.m� Communion Service�

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2020�

7:00 a.m. � Mary Louise Dempsey Stein� 1st Anniv.�

� � Req. by Her Daughter & Family�

9:00 a.m. � Communion Service�

5:30  p.m.� Mass for Deceased Guild Members�

� � St. Mary’s Guild�

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 30, 2020�

7:00 a.m. � Communion Service�

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2020�

4:00 p.m.� Arlene Haramut�23rd Ann. Remem. �

� � Steven & Nancy Haramut�

5:30 p.m.� In Honor of Blessed Michael McGivney�

� � Founder of the Knights of Columbus �

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2020�

ALL SAINTS DAY�

8:00 a.m.� Meredith Brunette~ Req. by Joanne Janik�

9:30 a.m.� Walter Nero~ Req. by his wife, Divey�

11:00 a.m.� Annual Parish Mass of Remembrance �

5:30 p.m.� Paul Philbin� 6th Anniversary Remem.�

� � Req. by Paul & Laurie Philbin�

Liturgical Ministries�

This week, the Sacred Heart Candle is lit in 

memory of Genevieve & Chester Madey. 

Requested by Christopher Madey.�

“I am the light of the world, whosoever believes 

in me should not abide in darkness” —John 12 

2021 Mass Book is now open�

�

Due to limited space in the parish office for social dis-

tancing, Father C.J. has decided that it is safer to 

avoid in�person Mass requests at this time. He asks 

that you mail in, call or email the parish office 

with your Mass requests. Requests will be pro-

cessed in the order in which they’re received. Families 

may request 2 weekend Masses annually.�

�

Please call  567�3124, Ext. 100 or�

email: parishoffice@stmarylong.org.�

�

The donation for an announced or unannounced Mass 

is $10.  Payments can be placed through the secure 

parish office front door slot, dropped in the weekend 

collection basket or mailed in.  Thank you.�

2021�

�

PRAYER LINE �

If you have a serious intention that you 

need prayers for: surgery, medical treat-

ments, sick child, parent, or spouse etc. 

Please submit prayer intentions to:  �

Gina:  jingbust@comcast.net, �

Trish:  trishregan@comcast.net, �

Joan:  r.serrenho@comcast.net  567�3533�
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PRAY for PEACE & OUR MILITARY, especially:�

Lt Col Jeffrey Ballou, MSgt Michael Granger, 2Lt John Cresci, Sean McDermott, Sgt Andrew Menard, PFC 

Evan Menard, 1Lt Matthew Sanford, PFC Christopher Kantany, Major Stephen Gillespie, Capt James 

Longe, Czar Roda, Capt Michael Phillips, Capt Bernard Marshall, Jr., Capt Anthony Daniel, 1stLt Joseph 

Teed, 1stLt Brian Fydenkevez, Airman Thomas Hurley, PO Christopher King, Pvt Ryan B’Shara, AT3 John 

Niedzwiecki, Capt. Jacob Skole, Maj Michael McDonough, Sgt Michael Valentin, Capt Christine Aye, Capt 

Jeanne Kiernan, Capt. André Welch, Capt Josh Auerbach, Mdmn. Alexander Ehrenberg, Sgt Kyle Sorenson, 

Spc Kyle McDonald, Capt Stefan Milan, PFC Nicole Evanko, PFC Mary Towsley, 2Lt Ian Boyd, HM2 Tor-

rence Watkins, PFC Peter Maziarz, Pvt Patrick Barrett, LCpl Michael Collins, Sgt Torin Scalora�Riley, LTC Bridget Year-

wood, MST3 Taylor E. Schulke and Maj. Keith F. Parent, Capt Peter J. Lane, MSgt Andrew T. Chiasson, PVT Bailey Gorgas 

Please email name / rank of loved ones to: parishbulletin@stmarylong.org.�

COVID�19 FATIGUE�

�

COVID�19 Fatigue…This is an expression that seems to be in the news a lot these days and I don’t know 

about you, but I’m certainly feeling it myself. It’s been eight long months since the virus started to 

affect our daily lives here in Longmeadow and as I type these words, 8.27 million Americans have been 

infected with this dangerous virus and over 221,000 of our fellow Americans have died from it. �

�

Globally, 1.12 million humans have died and sadly, U.S. hospitalizations continue to rise. It looks like 

(unless people take the precautions directed) another wave will affect us this Fall and Winter with pos-

sibly another 200,000 plus deaths from it. �Here at St. Mary’s Church, �99.9% of our parishioners are 

properly wearing their masks throughout the liturgy, definitely social distancing while at Mass and very 

much sanitizing their hands as they come into the church. I can’t thank all of you enough for your 

understanding and willingness to keep those around you safe and comfortable while in 

church and keeping yourself safe. We are gathering safely and to those volunteers who continue to 

help out at daily and weekend Mass � THANK YOU! �

�

I am writing also today because I have been told that a few parishioners are NOT keeping their masks 

on during Mass. Folks, I know it’s very hard at times to wear these facial coverings and I know we are all 

feeling COVID�19 fatigue from time to time. I hate it when my glasses fog up and when I feel like I’m 

suffocating from the mask. We, as Americans, are not used to these restrictions. We are the “home of 

the free…” but in order to combat this insidious and very dangerous 

virus, we all MUST do our part to protect ourselves and those in 

our parish family, as well as our personal family. All the reports are 

saying that this Fall and Winter are possibly going to be harder 

than the last eight months. I pray that this does not happen, but 

please hold on and be vigilant and extra careful. Don’t let your 

guard down. Pray for those who are working around the clock for a 

cure to this virus and pray for all our medical community and for 

their safety. �

�

God Bless you and God Bless our County and our parish family. �

� Father C.J. �
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Theology 101: The First Testament, Part 38�

�

The order of the books in the “old” or First testament 

used in Jesus’ time is the same as is used by the Jew-

ish people today.  It differs from the order in the 

Christian bible.  In the Jewish account, the Law, con-

sisting of Genesis, Exodus, Leviticus, Numbers and 

Deuteronomy is first and of greatest weight theologi-

cally.  Next comes the prophets.  In addition to the 

obvious prophets, the two books of King, which con-

tain the stories of Elijah and Elisha, are numbered 

here.  All the rest of the books are called “writings” 

and include the other “historical” books.  �

�

The Jewish canon and the protestant canons do not 

contain Tobit, First and Second Maccabees, Judith, 

Sirach, Ecclesiasticus, Baruch, and parts of Daniel and 

Esther.  The Rabbis who shaped modern Judaism in 

the period after the destruction of the temple rejected 

books that had no Hebrew equivalent (although the 

Hebrew version of Sirach did turn up eventually).  Je-

rome recognized the books but he had looked at He-

brew and Greek versions of other scriptures and found 

many differences in the translations; he reasoned that 

the Greek versions were probably flawed and for that 

reason were seen as less authoritative.  �

�

Luther included the books under a separate section, 

claiming they were not inspired but were worth read-

ing.  John Calvin considered these texts uninspired, 

arguing that if they were inspired, the “Roman 

church” could prove purgatory from them.  Calvin’s 

theology did not allow for purgatory.  On the other 

hand, the writers of the New Testament were familiar 

with the Septuagint, the Greek translation of the first 

testament, which contained these writings.  The dead 

sea scrolls have shown us that there were many ver-

sions of the Hebrew scriptures, not just the one used 

in Jerome’s time, and some of these were probably 

used in producing the Septuagint.  �

�

First and Second Samuel are probably of greater 

weight theologically because they detail the establish-

ment of the Jewish monarchy, and from a Christian 

standpoint, the promise made to David that his king-

dom would last forever is fulfilled in Jesus Christ, the 

descendent of David.  Historically, the rise and fall of 

the monarchy is described in First and Second Samuel 

and First and Second Kings, and the overall theme 

continues to be the fact that being faithful to God and 

forswearing idols brings blessings on the nation, and 

the opposite, of course, brings God’s wrath.  �

�

In the next few articles, we’ll cover some of the history 

from the last judges, Eli, and Samuel, to the reign of 

Kings Saul and David.  �

�

 ~Donald Higby�

From Deacon Higby’s Desk �

�

Faith Formation�Laurie Philbin�

 Faith Formation Class Schedule�

�

SUNDAY October 25th�

Grs. 8 & 9 �4:30�5:30 PM followed by Mass�

ALL GRADES 5:30PM MASS (required)�

Gr.10 Mass followed by class 6:15�7:15PM�

Gr. 11 Mass followed by class 6:30�7:30�

�

MONDAY October 26th�

Gr.1  � 3:45� 4:45 PM�

Gr. 2�4:00�5:00PM�

Gr.3�4:15�5:15PM�

Grs. 4 & 5  � 5:30�6:30PM�

Grs. 6 & 7  � 5:45�6:45PM�

�

�

2020�21 Faith Formation �

Mass Schedule�

Sundays at 5:30 p.m.�

�

ALL ARE WELCOME!�

�

October 25�

November 1, 8, 15, 22�

December 6, 13, 20�

January 10, 24, 31�

February 28�

March 7, 21, 28,�

April 11�

May 2�

This Monday, our 7th grade Faith Formation 

Classes will be making fleece blankets for Pro-

ject Linus. Project Linus will then distribute 

them to  our inpatient friends at Connecticut 

Children’s Medical Center.  Seventh graders will 

meet at 5:45 in the Parish Center on Monday 

10/26.�
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Financial Stewardship�

St. Mary’s Academy �

�

�

�

�

�

Donate your spare change!�

The St. Mary’s Knights of Columbus 

Council 5406 have collection boxes at 

the Church entrances/exits to collect 

spare change. Please help support the 

charitable works of the Knights by giv-

ing your spare change. Thank you to those who 

have contributed so generously thus far!�

EXTRA! EXTRA!  Available this weekend!�

Get your Advent Raffle Calendars �

$10 per calendar or 3 for $20�

31 chances to WIN CA$H�

�

Father C.J. will have a 

supply of raffle calen-

dars available at all 

Masses this  weekend. �

�

These Advent raffle calen-

dars practically sell them-

selves because who doesn't 

like to win CASH!  �

�

Starting December 1 and all throughout December, 

names are drawn daily for cash prizes ranging from 

$75 to $500!  And, thanks to our amazing sponsors, 

all profits from calendars sold will go directly to en-

hance our school. Speaking of sponsors, please be 

sure to visit the Academy Facebook page, as we 

highlight them over the next few weeks. �

www.facebook.com/stmarysacademylongmeadowmass/�

�

Be sure to show them love, by liking the posts or 

even better, checking their businesses out! �

�

PARKING LOT CONES�

Please be aware that during school 

hours  from 8am�1pm, cones are set 

up in the parking lot to direct cars for 

morning drop off and then for recess.  

Please be mindful of the traffic pat-

tern and if possible, park closer to the 

rectory office to ensure greater safety 

for everyone at these times!�

Our students and staff thank you!�

All Souls Day is November 2. 

During the month of November, the 

month of All Souls, we pray for all 

those dearly departed. If you receive 

monthly envelopes, an All Souls en-

velope is included in your packet.�

Please use this to provide us with the 

names of those deceased family and 

friends you wish to remember during November.  All 

envelopes will be placed on the altar and prayed for 

throughout November. Please print names legi-

bly.  If you do not have an envelope, extra en-

velopes are available at the main and side 

doors or the Church. You’re also welcome to go 

online to contribute by choosing the All Souls tab and 

typing the names of your loved ones in the Memo sec-

tion. We will print these names weekly and place 

them on the altar along with the envelopes. �

*UPDATE! NEW TIME*�

November 17th �

End of Life Q&A Panel �

�

On Tuesday, November 17 in 

the Church, we will host our 5th 

Annual End of Life Questions 

and Answers Panel. �

The program time has been changed to 11am. 

Attendees will also be asked to park in front of 

the Church on Longmeadow Street to accom-

modate school recess.�

�

End of Life Panelists include a funeral director, our 

town cemetery superintendent, an attorney, bereave-

ment counselor and  hospice volunteer who will all 

provide valuable information and address concerns 

regarding “end of life issues”.  �

�

We hope this panel is informative, as they answer 

questions regarding funeral preparations, cremations, 

cemetery plots, hospice, legal issues, etc.  Please feel 

free to join us! It’s never too early to begin planning.�

Regular Weekly Offerings � $ 5,089.00�

Mail�ins� $ 3,170.00�

Electronic Giving� $ 5,081.67�

Total Collection � $14,058.67 �

World Mission Sunday� $ 718.00�

Offerings for week ending Oct. 18th�

TREE OF LIFE�

�One Leaf� $2,500 �

�

 A leaf on the Tree of Life is an 

everlasting way to remember a 

loved one, share your pride in our 

parish, celebrate an important, 

joyous, memorable event such as 

the birth of a child or grandchild, a marriage, an 

anniversary, etc., as well as a unique way to help 

your parish financially. Please visit the memorial 

page on St. Mary’s website for more infor-

mation.www.stmarylong.org.  
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2020 � 2021 �

CYO Basketball Update�

   �

Due to current State of Massachusetts guidelines, we 

regret that all Western MA CYO  is officially cancelled 

for the season. We hope that next year St. Mary’s 31st 

season will be better than ever!�

�

We’re still looking for volunteers to help organize the 

2021�22 season. Please contact Joanne Denver with 

any questions (413) 237�3790.�

Thank you.�

Help make Christmas brighter for families in need�

�

“Children Matter”, is a special community�supported project of St. Mary’s Guild.  We are 

collecting  NEW items for babies, toddlers, children and teens at the domestic abuse shelter. 

During this stressful time of the Covid pandemic, all their beds are filled and the need is even 

greater. Each year, we ask if there is any particular need and were told that this year, they need 

everything, as these women and children arrive at the shelter 

with very little. With the help of the YWCA, the items collected 

will be distributed to children and families as Christmas gifts.�

�

This year,  we ask that you fill any type of bags you have: 

sturdy paper, plastic bags or reusable shopping bags. We have 

a small supply of large shopping bags and will leave some out-

side the parish office or you can call one of us to drop off a bag to you.  �

�

There are 2 ways to return your bag of NEW, unwrapped gifts:�

�

1. Bring to the parish office GARAGE, which will be open 9am�3pm, Monday 

through Friday.�

2. Place in a bin outside 25 Twin Hills Drive, Longmeadow.�

�

All bags are needed by Saturday, November 14.�

Please call Kim or MaryAnn if you need us to pick up your bag.�

�

Kim Burns: 413�244�9791  or  MaryAnn Kniska: 413�335�8573�

Thank you for your kindness and generosity!�

MOST NEEDED ITEMS�

�

Babies and toddlers:�

New clothing, pajamas, �

underwear, diapers, socks, �

toys and books�

�

Children and teens:  �

New Shoes and clothing, under-

wear, socks, full�size toiletries 

and personal care items. �

�

Any dona�on is greatly �

appreciated!�

�

The St. Jude Service Club is 

still hosting dinner Mon-

day, October 26 at Loaves 

and Fishes Soup Kitchen 

located in the South Congre-

gational Church, 45 Maple St., Springfield. �

The Dinner will be prepared and given as a 

take out meal since the dining room is closed 

due to the Coronavirus situation. Volunteers 

are needed to provide cut brownies, American 

cheese, deli turkey and ham, mayonnaise, 

mustard, sliced bread, and fruit cocktail. �

�

These food donations may be dropped off at 28 Mo-

hawk Dr., Longmeadow on Monday, Oct. 26 before 3 

p.m. Please place the food in coolers by the garage. �

�

Monetary donations are also needed and may be 

mailed to Elisabeth Therrien, 180 Pinewood Dr. 

Longmeadow with checks payable to “St. Jude Ser-

vice Club”. Thank you for your support.�

Congratulations from St. 

Mary’s Parish to our parish-

ioner, Lieutenant Colonel 

Michael Glass, for taking 

command of the 131

st

 Fighter 

Squadron at Barnes Air Na-

tional Guard Base in Westfield 

last Sunday. Fr. C.J. was hon-

ored to have been asked to 

offer a prayer at this event. 

Congratulations Colonel Glass 

as well as to his wife, Lynn,  

and their children Taylor, Cal 

and RJ. �

May God Bless all our men and women in uniform. �

�

�

�

�

�

Beginning Experience® Spousal Loss Retreat�

There is a special heartache for those who are suffer-

ing from the loss of a spouse through death, divorce or 

a separation.��Women and men of all ages are welcome 

to attend the One Weekend Makes All The Dif-

ference Retreat November 13 � 15, 2020�at the Gen-

esis Spiritual Center, Westfield, MA.�

�

The cost for the weekend is $365 and includes all 

meals, 2 nights of lodging, materials and a follow up 

reunion. Covid�19 precautions are in place to ensure 

the health and safety of all participants.�

�

For more information, please call:��

��

Victoria at 860�993�5469���

Email:��info@ BeginningExperiencect.org��

Visit our website for further information.���

www. BeginningExperiencect.org���


